UCUAADA Meeting Minutes – October 20, 2010
Introductions:  Icebreaker activity, attendees paired off with someone they did not know to ask their name, the department/college in which they work, their college majors, and what advice they would give to undergraduate students began the meeting.  

Ned Donnelly, Assoc. Dir. Of Educational Services – Encouraged everyone to call him whenever they had a question for him, that he is not “too busy” to help us.  He has a new Graduate Assistant, Megan Paxton, who is a PhD student in CECH, who will also be able to assist us.  He asked us to view the Advising Resource Center website at http://www.uc.edu/registrar/advising.html to see some of the work that he has been doing and to link to some of the new advising tools available to us.
Caroline Miller, PhD, Assoc. V.P. of Enrollment Management – Gave an update on the Semester Conversion, which will impact advisors most heavily beginning fall quarter of 2011 and the Registrar’s Office in March of 2012.  There have been 7542 courses created of which 5030 have been certified at the unit head level and 1240 that have made it completely through the approval process.  There are 194 out of 208(?) undergraduate programs completed at some level of draft or at the provost level.  Clermont, Nursing and the College of Business are done.  Allied Health is close to being finished. 
Approximately 41 UC employees will attend a Semester Conversion Summit in Columbus at Ohio State University on October 25, 2010 to share best practices to facilitate the conversion and learn how other Ohio Universities are progressing.  One of her biggest concerns appeared to be how UC is going to handle the seven-week summer of 2012 and how “tricky” it might be. She mentioned that the UCUAADA website will have a Semester Conversion link soon. She encouraged all advisors to start beating the drum to students to get all sequenced courses and grade replacements completed as early as possible, but especially prior to the fall of 2012.
She said, “Not to waste a good crisis,” Linda Arnest’s group has taken advantage of this time to develop and improve the Degree Audit so that it will track NCAA eligibility requirements/status. Minors and certificates will also be programmed into the Degree Audit.  Lots of money has been invested in the Degree Audit so she strongly suggested that the colleges that are still using “paper” files for students begin using Degree Audits so they will be familiar with the system in order to be ready for the Individual Academic Plans (IAP’s).  IAP’s will require two signatures and will utilize Document Imaging and UniverSIS to tie into them.  Students with double or cross-college majors will require two separate IAP’s.  Ned Donnelly will provide lots of training opportunities for people to learn any of the new advising tools.
She concluded by saying that the Semester Conversion has given UC a great opportunity to accomplish many of the changes that were desired by the administration.
Kathy Weimer, Asst. Academic Dir. in the Center for Exploratory Studies –is heading an advisor initiative, the intent of which is to provide an opportunity for advisors to gather socially to get to know each other better.  The first brown bag lunch will be November 3rd from 11:30 – 1:00 in the Max Cade German Cultural Center in 736 Old Chemistry.
